





Presentations:

Harold Englehaupt, Chapter 36 Regional Committee Chairman, NAWCC Convention Committee Member,
reported on ongoing activities for the next regional including the distribution of brochures and “Save the Date’
postcards at the Tom Harris auction and the MKOA regional. Response so far has been positive with poten-
tially new attendees from the MKOA and the Minnesota chapter.

Steve Stoecker, 7% Vice President, announced that he, Larry Boucher, 2 Vice President, and Greg Arey are
meeting to plan programs for 2015 chapter meetings. Please contact them with any requests, ideas, and
suggestions for future programs. They also invite you to join their meetings.

Bill Maune discussed the chapter’s annual clock restoration contest to be held at the February 2015 member
meeting and encouraged members to be involved.

Greg Gould reported on the NAWCC's OId Timer's Award, A listing of members of the Old-Timers Chapter
was distributed to the members. We are proud that Heart of America has two members in this chapter: Don
Mills and Florent Wagner.

Program:
Jim Byrne presented the October program, Trends in Pocket Watch and Wrist Watch Collecting.

Show and Tell

Digger Odell presented more clock movements that he designed and built. Don Allen showed a beautiful
Kroeber “Mariposa” case for which he is seeking a missing part. Bill Maune brought in a 30-hour Ogee
(unusual in that it had an alarm) and an adamantine Seth Thomas with a “Ding Dong" strike (on two nesting
bells). Bob Hensley brought a large binder filled with stunning vintage horological postcards featuring clocks.
Florent Wagner demonstrated a “sparking” lamp which was used to time the outings of courting individuals
and a woodworks time and strike wall clock with a collapsible wood penduium rod.

50/50 Drawing
The 50/50 drawing to benefit the chapter's education fund was won by Harry Firth, who donated his winnings
to the chapter. Jerry VanLanker handled the drawing. The chapter’s education fund has increased $88.

Meeting Announcement:

The next bi-monthly member meeting of Heart of America Chapter 36 of the NAWCC will be held Sunday, 7
December 2014 at the home of Jerry and Linda Thornsberry. Note the change from the second Sunday in
December to the first Sunday in December.,

Adjournment
Motion: Made by Florent Wagner, seconded by Wayne Andrews: That the meeting be adjourned.
Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 4 PM.
fs/ Gregory D. Gould

Gregory D. Gould, Secretary/Treasurer
NAWCC Heart of America Chapter 36

Chapter 36 Member Application/Renewal

Please return this form with your $10.00 check payable to “NAWCC Chapter 36" to Greg Gould, 1210
West 69th Terrace, Kansas City, MO 64113-2055. Or better yet, come to the next meeting and join in
person! e ption; vou may now pay dues up to five years in advance!

Amount Submitted $ Date Submitted
Name NAWCC #

Street Address City State ZIP

Home Phone Cell Phone
Email address

Membership dues cover the year, January 1 through December 31,
Dues are payable January 1st
Dues are delinguent April 1st (no fooling!)































